QUEEN ELIZABETH Il POOLS REDEVELOPMENT - PROGRESS REPORT

Mark Noonan (Project Co-ordinator) updated the Committee on progress with the Queen Elizabeth I
Pools redevelopment project. He reported on two outstanding issues raised by Committee members
following the site visit before the August Committee meeting:

1. Windows to the north wall of the mezzanine floor - The windows have not been included in the
wall until the use of the floor has been determined.

2. Dive pool ceiling — Because of budget constraints, the replacement of the dive pool ceiling and
the associated lighting and HVAC (heating, ventilation and air conditioning) system have never
been part of this project. Estimated costs being:

To replace the existing PVC ceiling with perforated, corrugated aluminium to
match the adjacent leisure pool $394,000

To replace the existing HVAC system (present system needs replacing in the
next three to five years) $460,000

The Committee decided that a report be prepared for the Council meeting, scheduled for
27 September 2001, outlining all outstanding items required to satisfactorily complete the project.


Please Note
Please refer to the Council's minutes for the decision


